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31 May 2021 
 
 
 
Mr Gavin Jones 
Director – Competition Exemptions 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission 
23 Marcus Clarke Street 
CANBERRA ACT 2601 
 
Via email: gavin.jones@accc.gov.au 
 
 
Dear Mr Jones, 
 
RE SUPPORT FOR QANTAS AND JAPAN AIRLINES JOINT BUSINESS AGREEMENT 
 
COVID-19 and the consequential travel and border restrictions has had a seismic 
impact on Australia’s inbound tourism sector that will take years to recover. 
 
The size of the task can be demonstrated by the numbers. In the 2019 calendar year 
(CY19), there were 9.5 million international arrivals into Australia. 
 
As an industry we have to be realistic that the re-build will not be linear, there will be 
turbulence around the globe due to new variants and key markets like China, who 
contributed 1.4 million arrivals in CY19, are unlikely to return to the same levels.  
 
Accor is Australia’s leading hotel operator, with more than 340 hotels, apartments 
and resorts in the region. Accor has been operating in Australia for 30 years, and has 
a network in the Pacific which includes 21,000 employees and in excess of 250 hotel 
owners. We are concerned with supporting action which will hasten our economy’s 
recovery and help businesses & communities.    
 
On behalf of our management and 4.6 million loyalty members we urge the 
Australian Competition and Consumer Commission to approve the Qantas and 
Japan Airlines (JAL) Joint Business Agreement (JBA). 
 
As we exit COVID-19, it is clear there will be some hesitancy to travel. We saw this 
post-SARS where high-yielding markets like Japan had a longer recovery-tail – as a 
market we need to do everything to accelerate the re-build and ensure airlines are 
re-establishing their city-pairs and reducing the risks associated with the launch of 
new initiatives. 
 
Post COVID-19, Japan will be a critical market for Australia’s inbound tourism sector, 
in CY19, the market grew by 6.2% to 499,000 – out-performing the market average of 
2.4%.   
 
Accor has reviewed the Qantas and JAL application carefully and it’s clear the 
proposal put forward by Qantas and JAL is in the best interests of ‘destination 
Australia’. The JBA will deliver the following benefits for the tourism sector and our 
customers:  






